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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

It is hard to believe that we have made it to the end of the 2024 school year. What a year it has 

been! We have endured many moments that have challenged us, inspired us and reminded us of 

what truly matters. As we approach the end of Term 4, I would like to express my sincere thanks 

to our wonderful teaching staff and Student Learning Support Officers. They have just been so 

diligent in their planning, caring of the students and endlessly encouraging of each other. We are 

so blessed to have such a committed team of teachers and staff across the school K-6. Our 

school office team have been exemplary in consistently supporting the varied needs of our 

community. We thank our cleaners and General Assistant for their hard work and for keeping our 

school looking beautiful. Thank you to our school community for your kindness and 

encouragement during the year. Your support has been unwavering, and we have truly 

appreciated those of you who have approached us to tell us how appreciative you are of our 

efforts. Our P&C have been instrumental in fundraising for our school and continue to work hard 

for the benefit of our school community. Lastly, thank you to the students. Their endless 

enthusiasm for learning and the enjoyment they gain from their friendships and all that they share 

at Comleroy Road is wonderful to witness. 

As we approach the upcoming Christmas break, we encourage students and families to have a 

rest and spend time with family and friends so that they return to school next year refreshed and 

ready to tackle what the 2024 school year has in store. I would like to wish all our families a 

hopeful holiday break as we celebrate Christmas. Take care of one another and enjoy the special 

moments you have together. 
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Farewell Year 6 

As the year draws to a close, it is time to say ‘Goodbye’ to our beloved Year 6 students. They 

have demonstrated outstanding resilience, supported one another, and continued their learning 

journeys throughout a period of immense complexity. Our Year 6 cohort this year have been a 

wonderful group of individuals that have made us smile each and every day. I would like to 

congratulate Year 6 on their achievements and wish them all the very best as they move on to 

high school. We know they will go on to do amazing things, make us proud and dream big. 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 



                                                                                                                                                       Comleroy Chronicles Term 4 Week 10 2023 

 

 
 

S A F E ,  R E S P E C T F U L  L E A R N E R S  
 

Page 3 

 
 

Presentation Day 

On Presentation Day, we recognised and honoured the hard work, dedication, and 
accomplishments of each student in our school community. It was a moment to showcase not 
only academic achievements, but also the personal development, creativity, and unique skills that 
make each student special. On behalf of Comleroy Road Public School, we would like to thank 
the many parents/carers, visitors, and friends that attended the assembly. A special thank you to 
our esteemed guests who assisted in presenting the awards on the day. Congratulations to all 
award recipients. 
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Staffing Changes 
In 2024, we welcome Mrs Elaine Henry (Assistant Principal), Mrs Ingi McKinnon (School 
Administrative Officer), Miss Madeline Michelutti (Classroom Teacher), Ms Talia Carroll (Classroom 
Teacher), Ms Lisa Kay (Classroom Teacher), Ms Alyssa Bennett (Classroom Teacher) & Mrs Hope 
Mitchell (Student Learning Support Officer) to the CRPS team. We look forward to sharing some 
further information about these new staff members and their roles in our first newsletter next term.  
 
Mr Picot will be taking up a temporary position at Northbourne Public School in 2024. This is an 
exciting opportunity for Mr Picot to build on his experience in another network in a much larger 
school.   I have no doubt we will see him visit CRPS throughout the year. We wish him all the best in 
his new adventure in 2024. 
 
In 2024, we look forward to welcoming Mrs Mitchell (formerly Miss Cooke) as she returns from 
maternity leave 2 days a week. We also anticipate the return of Miss Ryle from maternity leave in 
Semester 2. 
 
School Development Days  
The first two school development days for 2024 will be held on Tuesday 30 and Wednesday 31 
January. The purpose of the school development days is to provide staff with high-impact 
professional learning that contributes to the improvement of the learning outcomes of our students.  
Students in years 1 to 6 return - Thursday 1 February 2024  
Best Start testing – Thursday 1 February & Friday 2 February 2024 
Kindergarten students first day - Tuesday 6 February 2023 
 
School Uniform  
As part of our school uniform, students are encouraged to wear black shoes. On days when students 
are not participating in sport lessons, they are expected to be wearing full school uniform, including 
black shoes. Many shops now sell full black sneakers to assist in meeting uniform requirements. 
When shopping over the school holiday period for the new school year, please keep this in mind. 
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Footsteps 
This term, students have participated in the Footsteps Dance Program. They have enjoyed toe 
tapping tunes, groovy dance moves & being creative in choreography. We would like to thank 
Footsteps for providing this wonderful opportunity for our students.  

 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Field of Mars Incursion 
On Monday 11 December, K-2 welcomed Bill & David from the Field of Mars Incursion. Students had 
a fabulous morning of bush Christmas stories, songs and 3 activities. They made clay ornaments, leaf 
rub wrapping paper and a screen-printed bag!  
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Year 6 Fun Day 

On Wednesday 13 December, Year 6 ran their Year 6 Fun Day. There were so many fabulous stalls 
and activities to choose from. Congratulations Mr Picot & Year 6 on a successful day. A big thank you 
to Constable Carmen who visited to join in the fun! 
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Raging Waters 
Year 6 had a sensational day at Raging Waters to celebrate the end of their primary school journey. 
They have made many wonderful memories, whilst here at Comleroy Road Public School and we will 
miss them! Thank you, Mr Picot and Mrs Joseph, for accompanying the students on this exciting 
adventure! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Christmas Celebrations 

Our fabulous day of Christmas celebrations began with our wonderful P&C organising the Christmas 

Stall. Students loved picking up their gifts and our ladies did a magnificent job. On behalf of the CRPS 

community, we say ‘thank you’! 
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Following our Christmas Stall, Year 6 & CRPS Staff went head-to-head in a Dodgeball competition. 

Congratulations Year 6 who came out on top in the end! 

 
Our family lunch and Christmas concert was something to behold. Thank you to Mrs McLeod for 

putting this event together and to the many parents/carers and families who attended the afternoon. 

The staff did an amazing job of co-ordinating their items and the students had a wonderful time. It 

was lovely to see so many families enjoying the sunshine and a sausage sandwich together. 
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We took great pleasure in taking the opportunity to congratulate Josh Smith on 10 years of service to 
the CRPS P&C. Josh has been a wonderful asset to the team over the years, a true advocate for the 
school and his contribution has been invaluable. We are extremely lucky to have a father like Josh, 
attend our meetings, give his perspective and contribute to school improvement for not only the 
benefit of his own children, but for the school community. Thank you Josh! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kind regards, 

Rachel Farley 
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4/5M  
In Term 3, 4/5M chose an area of interest to research and teach the class about. These passion 
projects allowed students to gain a deeper understanding of an area that they are passionate 
about. Students selected from a range of topics, including sport, motor vehicles, world wars, 
baking and important figures from history, to name just a few.  
 
As part of this process, students had to research their area and present this in their chosen way. 
Some students created dioramas, did a baking demonstration, created a video or presented a 
slideshow. 
 
Students demonstrated creativity, inquisitiveness and taught the class a great a many interesting 
and varied things.    
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December/January 
Lewis, Joseph, Emery, Caleb, Gianluca, Ruby, Matilda, Hannah, 

Piper, Isabelle, Sophie, Alexi, Archie 

Cohen, Penelope, Sadie, Angelica, Koa, Jacob, Billy, Toby, Eamon, 

Charlotte, Elijah, Aria  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

School contact 
details 
 
Telephone: 
 02 4576 1600  
 
Email: comleroyrd-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
Web Address: 
www.comleroyrd-
p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
   
Principal:   
Miss Rachel Graham            
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